DRAFT

At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 4th January 2010 at 7.30pm
Present: Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)           
               Mr. R. Bass 
               Mr. A. Forrest
   
               Ms K Gray 
               Mr A Parry
               Mrs. J. Plante               

               Mrs.V. Swinburn        

               Mr M Wedd
               Cllr. A. Davies               

               Cllr A Tarbuck
               Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies: Mrs. B. Beard and Mr N Fox. In Mrs Beard’s absence Mr Simmonds took the chair.
Declaration of Interests: None
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 7th December 2009 having been circulated were proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Wedd and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:

Vicarage Green:  No report.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  The work on the footpath between Martley Road and the Dew Drop Inn carried out by Worcestershire County Council was much appreciated and the clerk was asked to pass on the council’s thanks to county hall and also Mr Drinkwater. The clerk also to ask for the blocked footpath between Frenchlands Stables and Martley Road to be investigated. Mr Simmonds submitted a cheque for £30 for footpath map donations.
Highways: Ms Gray was concerned about the number of potholes which had not been repaired and asked for a copy of the last inspection records to be obtained. The clerk to contact John Wallace. There was general dissatisfaction with Cllr Prodger’s response, the clerk to write again outlining the concerns.
Allotments:  Mr Forrest advised that there had been a burst water pipe and he would submit the invoice for repair in due course.
Anti Social Behaviour: It was reported that there had been an incidence of theft of petrol from cars parked in the Malvern Close area.
Affordable Housing: No report.
Parish Plan:  A meeting of the Parish Plan steering group is to be held on Wednesday 6th January to consider updating the plan and the implications of the proposed construction of 3,950 homes between Rushwick and the north side of Martley Road. A draft letter to local residents concerning the proposed development was considered and it was proposed by Mrs Swinburn, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved that the Parish Plan steering group should arrange for the letter to be printed and distributed subject to any necessary minor amendments. In view of the need to distribute the letters before the possible consultation date of 22nd and 23rd January, it was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Parry and resolved to authorise the expenditure of up to £150. 
Village Hall:  A letter to Mrs Beard from the pre school group expressing various concerns about the village hall was read out. It was agreed that the working party would meet the village hall committee to attempt to resolve the issues, the clerk to advise the pre school group.
Report on Boules Court: Mr Forrest submitted a cheque for £42, being the income from hire of the boules court.
Lengthsman:  Siding of the footway in Bell Lane had been carried out. The lengthsman to be asked to carry out work across the parish clearing headwalls, obstructions to culverts and reinstating grips.
Positive Activities: Mr Lewis had been unable to confirm availability of  Martley Sports Hall, but would provide  flyers as soon as possible.
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Davies advised that consultations would be held on the proposed 2.5% council tax increase. There is a proposal to construct a “waste to energy” site at Hartlebury.  Cllr Davies confirmed that a bid for £46 million over 4 years for the Worcester City traffic plan would be made. The proposed new bridge in central Worcester had been dropped and the construction of the North West Ring Road was now being considered.
District Councillor’s report: Cllr Tarbuck supported the completion of the Worcester ring road and the waste to energy scheme. He was concerned about the Bromyard Road rapid transit proposals.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Several residents of Peachley Gardens expressed concern about the proposed new school access.
A letter from the school to Mr Lewis was read out. The clerk was asked to write to the headteacher expressing the parish council’s concerns about traffic and anti social behaviour issues and suggesting the flooding issue should be addressed as a priority.
Correspondence: 
1. WCC – Budget Consultation Meeting, Monday 25th Jan at 6.30pm at County Hall

2. Worcestershire NHS Trust – Invitation to take part in :-

      a) interviews to sit on stakeholder panel       b) participate in environmental monitoring

3. WCC – Consultation on Minerals and Waste Mgt validation document.

4. Broadheath Primary School  -  proposed access in Peachley Gardens

5. MHDC – ACRE’s funding bids

Planning: The following applications were received for comments: Proposed construction of 3 affordable dwellings and 3 open market dwellings at Wembley Cottage, Broadheath Common, ref 09/01676/REM.  No objection to proposal but questioned whether affordable housing is sustainable as it is now outside the village settlement. The Parish Council has not been asked to enter into a section 106 agreement in respect of affordable housing which is usually the case.
Decision Notice: Application 09/01381/HOU at Lovington Grange was approved.

Finance:
a) Accounts for payment: It was proposed by Mrs Swinburn, seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Severn Trent Water -  Allotment water supply 30/6/09 to 28/11/09             - £201.56
2.  Wychavon District Council -  Rate relief contribution for Post Office       - £124.28

3.  British Legion  - Donation for wreath



               - £10.00
b)  To consider completion of bank mandate: The new mandate was authorised.
Common Management Fund: Nothing to report.
Regional Spatial Strategy: Nothing to report
Any Other Business: It was reported that a newsletter, “Hallow and Broadheath Focus” had been delivered featuring Cllr Dean Clarke. The clerk was asked to write to Mr Clarke pointing out that while we are pleased to work together and may share similar views in some issues, he does not represent Broadheath as indicated in the newsletter.
Date of Next meeting:  1st February, 2010 at 7.30pm.       

